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Freedom of Information Act — Parish Council Publication Scheme

The Freedom of Information Act 2000 provides rights of public access to information held
by Public Authorities. The Parish Council adopted a new publication scheme in November
2019: details can be found on the Parish Council Website at https://www.great-milton.
co.uk/freedom-of-information/. Residents can see records of the policies and practices
of the Parish Council including minutes, financial information and responses to planning
consultations, on request from the Parish Clerk or via the website.

Great Milton Parish Council

Chairman: Stephen Harrod 01844 278068

Ward: Church Road to Monkery Farm/The Priory

Vice Chairman: Bill Fox 01844 279716

Ward: Thame Road, inc Fullers Field and Green Hitchings
Councillor: Peter Fewell 01844 279400

Ward: The Green from Priory Bank to Tara/Applewood
Councillor: Clyde Deacon 01844 278554

Ward: High Street from North End Cottage to The Old Garage
Councillor: George Bennett 07482 339905

Ward: Thame Road from Green Hitchings to A329
Councillor: Malcolm Horsley 07970 924194

Ward: Kings Head House/Red Roofs to Wheatley Boundary
Councillor: Peter Allen 01844 278334

Ward: Milton Common

Clerk/Responsible Financial Officer: Tim Darch — 01844 278347
contact@clerkgreatmilton.co.uk

Parish Council Representatives

Rec Ground Committee: Michael Robinson, Michele Block
Old Field Charity: Hazel Hand, Niki Patrick

Hard Surface Play Area: Susan Read, Jon Devitt
Neighbourhood Watch: Jola Miziniak

Kent & Couling Charity: —

Sheppard Trust: Ann Price, Pat Cox

Cover: This lovely church hassock was started by Lady Brown 20 years ago and completed by
Jane Goddard in 2020. Now added to the colourful church collection. Photo: Clare BP.
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Local Governance

Oxfordshire County Council

South Oxfordshire District Council
County Councillor: Stephen Harrod
District Councillor: Caroline Newton

Great Milton Parish Council
Stephen Harrod (Chair)
Tim Darch (Clerk)

Report potholes, fly-tipping, vandalism, broken
paving

0CC Family Information Service

0CC Highways

Missed Bin Collection

Bulky Household Waste Collection
SODC Housing

SODC Planning Applications
Services

Emergency - Police, Fire, Ambulance
Police non-emergency

GP Surgery, Morland House

NHS non-emergency

Gas Emergency

Electricity Outage

Burst pipe or leak

Floodline

Local information

St. Mary's Church: Rev. Simon Cronk
Methodist Church: Rev. John Anderson
Neighbourhood Watch: Jola Miziniak
Citizens Advice Oxfordshire

The Maple Tree Children's Centre
Great Milton Neighbours Hall

Great Milton Pavilion & Recreation Ground
Great Milton Website

Great Milton Bulletin

Great Milton Primary School
Wheatley Park School
Transport

Comet - for people without access to
suitable public transport

Arriva (280) Bus

Oxford Tube (Buses to London)
Park & Ride

National Rail Enquiries

Key Contacts:

01865 792422
01235 422422
01844 278068
07951 477144

01844 278068
01844 278347

08452 262636
0845310 1111
03000610610
01235 422406
01235 422422
01235 422600

999

101

01865 872448
11

0800 111 999
0800 072 7282
0800714 614
0345988 1188

01235 529563
07917 676463
03444 111 444
01865 873916
01844 278415
01844 278116

07554 516989

01844 279388
01865 872441

01865 323201

0344 800 4411
01865 772250

03457 484950

Oxfordshire.gov.uk
Southoxon.gov.uk
steve.harrod@oxfordshire.gov.uk
caroline.newton@southoxon.gov.uk

contact@clerkgreatmilton.co.uk

Fixmystreet.com
fis.enquiries@oxfordshire.gov.uk
highway.enquiries@oxfordshire.gov.uk
admin.southoxford@biffa.co.uk
waste.team@southandvale.gov.uk
housing@southandvale.gov.uk
planning@southoxon.gov.uk

thamesvalley.police.uk
morland-house.co.uk
nhs.uk
nationalgrid.com/uk/safety/
$S€.c0.uk
thameswater.co.uk
gov.uk/check-flood-risk

simon.cronk@btinternet.com

jolamiziniak7 @gmail.com
caox.org.uk
mapletreecc@oxfordshire.gov.uk

Carina.martin@gmail.com
http://www.greatmitton.co.uk

contact@clerkgreatmilton.co.uk
gmbulletin@hotmail.co.uk

gmilton.org
www.wheatleypark.org

oxfordshire.gov.uk/comet

arrivabus.co.uk

oxfordtube.com
oxfordshire.gov.uk/cms/public-site/parkandride
nationalrail.co.uk
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The Bulletin

Due to issues surrounding delivery and a reduction in the volume of news items, The
Bulletin will not be distributed on a house-to-house basis until further notice. However,
a link to the electronic version can be found on the Parish Council website (www.great-
milton.co.uk): additionally the village shop will stock 50 copies specifically for those
unable to access the website. Please contact the Parish Clerk if this raises any concerns.

Parish Council meetings: UPDATE

Due to restrictions currently imposed by UK Government on indoor gatherings of
more than two people, Parish Council meetings are being held virtually until further
notice. Meetings are held on the third Monday of the month as usual, via a virtual
meeting platform. The agenda is published on the Great Milton village website no
later than the Wednesday prior to the meeting, along with an access code for the
meeting. Business is conducted broadly as per a standard meeting, with one or two
small variations (cheques require two signatures so are approved at the meeting and
signed the next day). All are welcome to participate in the virtual meetings: if you have
any issues with access please contact Tim Darch (Clerk/RFO, Great Milton Parish
Council) on 01844 278347.

The Clerk is always available should you have any queries or concerns, whether
related to Coronavirus or other matters. Any necessary updates will be relayed via the
Parish Council website (www.great-milton.co.uk) or via noticeboards.

Tim Darch, Clerk/RFO, Great Milton Parish Council

Draft Parish Notes — July 2020

The meeting was conducted through a video conferencing facility. The new
arrangements for the Parish Council are allowed under the following Regulation:

THE LOCAL AUTHORITIES AND POLICE AND CRIME PANELS
(CORONAVIRUS) (FLEXIBILITY OF LOCAL AUTHORITY AND POLICE
AND CRIME PANEL MEETINGS) (ENGLAND AND WALES) REGULATIONS
2020. Apologies were received in advance from Cllr George Bennet. Business was
conducted in the order prescribed by the agenda. No declarations of interest were
received in matters on the Agenda.

The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held virtually on Monday 15th June
2020 were approved as a true and accurate record of proceedings and were signed by
the chairman on camera.
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Matters to report

Ad hoc updates from the County Councillor and District Council are currently
being regularly received: these are being cascaded to residents as a matter of course.
A written monthly report from the District Councillor was received by the meeting.

Councillor Newton also reported that SODC will overspend by £500k this year,
and there is likely to be an in-year budget in October: however with healthy reserves
this is likely to determine how much of these will be used. A council tax increase is
unlikely at the moment.

The Examination in Public of SODC’s Local Plan has begun. The application for
Chalgrove is unlikely to be determined until it has been decided whether or not the site
will be in the Local Plan. There is little mention of roads and highway infrastructure in
the Chalgrove application: as a result the Planning Committee may refuse it, as OCC
cannot support it without consideration of these items.

The potential creation of a unitary authority for Oxfordshire to replace the current
two-tier model is under consideration at a high level. Central government favours this
approach, the question is more how quickly it could happen (possibly as early as May
2021). ClIr Harrod reported that councillors are working proactively on the matter,
and are keen to have an input to the outcome rather than have something imposed
upon them.

SODC is looking to return people to work in their offices, prioritising those who
are having difficulties working at home. However this is against a backdrop of limited
space (of 440 people only 120 can be accommodated with necessary social distancing)
and the possible need to leave the Milton Park office due to termination of the lease,
with further uncertainties about where the authority could relocate to.

Planning Applications

The following planning application received from SODC was considered:

P20/S2134/0 (Chalgrove Airfield Chalgrove OX44 7R])

Outline Planning Application for Residential-led mixed use development
comprising the following elements with all Matters reserved, except Access, as shown
on the Land Use and Access Parameter Plan, Building Heights Parameter Plan and
the floorspace outlined on the Parameter Schedule, comprising: . 3,000 homes (C3)
including up to 300 homes in C2 use; . Two 2FE primary schools (D1) on sites each
of 2.22 hectares; . An 8FE secondary school including a 300 pupil sixth form College
(D1) on asite of 10.55 hectares, including formal sports pitches; . 5 hectares of land for
employment uses within classes B1, B2 and B8, and retention of existing business uses;
. Partial removal of existing runways and periway and construction of a single new main
runway, associated taxiways and hard standing, arboricultural management &
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including felling, lopping and pruning of trees; . A Town Centre accommodating uses
within classes A1-A5, B1, C2, C3, D1 and D2; . Additional floorspace, outside of
the Town Centre, including uses within classes A1-A5, B1, D1 and D2; . At least 30
hectares of public open space, including playing fields, parks and gardens, amenity
space, civic space, allotments/community orchards including storage buildings, green
corridors, play areas, semi-natural/natural open space and drainage attenuation; . 3
Gypsy and Traveller pitches, and associated hardstanding; . Realignment of the B480
to include formation of new vehicular connections to the existing B480, including
alterations to part of the existing B480 to form a green lane.

Councillors expressed concerns about whether Chalgrove not being approved would
make development at Harrington more likely. Cllr Harrod believed that Harrington
being added to the Local Plan instead of Chalgrove was unlikely at this stage, but that it
could potentially be added to a future plan or come forward as a possible development
corporation project (though there are no development corporations in this area at
present). There are also numerous other sites that could be considered instead, and
local opposition to Harrington from John Howell MP.

Concerns were also expressed about the poor quality of road and public transport
infrastructure at Chalgrove: although funding has been offered by Homes England for
mitigation measures at Stadhampton and Chiselhampton there is nothing proposed
for Little Milton or Cuxham, either to deal with construction traffic during the period
of development (likely to be 13 years-plus) or the significant number of additional
vehicle movements once complete.

It was AGREED that Cllr Harrod would submit a response to the Chalgrove
application to SODC on behalf of the Parish Council. Additionally the Parish Council
will produce and deliver a leaflet to all homes in the village along with a covering letter,
to ensure that all residents are fully informed and able to submit their own responses
should they wish to.

No planning decisions have been received since the last meeting, and there were no
outstanding planning matters to consider.

Financial Resolutions

The following payments were authorised, with cheques to be physically signed
along with associated invoices subsequent to this meeting:

Tim Darch. Salary, Tax and Expenses July and August (no meeting August).
£501.01/£489.89

Jonathan Dudley. Bulletin production July. £95.80

Green and Growing. Village mowing June. £276

Gillett and Johnston. Annual church clock service. £206.40
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SODC dog hygiene 1 April — 30 June. £269.10

The monthly bank reconciliation, accounts and bank statements were received,
signed and approved by the meeting. The reconciled bank balance as at 6 July was
£36,449.11. With regard to parish council funds, concerns were raised about the
potential for the non-payment of council tax to affect full settlement of the second half
of the parish precept. The Clerk has asked Cllr Caroline Newton to look into this.

To note the impending conclusion of the Exercise of Public Rights period (during
which the Parish Council’s accounts can be freely examined) on Friday 24 July. No
requests to view the Parish Council’s unaudited accounts or associated documents had
been received at the time of writing.

To note the refund of £1140.72 VAT incurred between April 1 2019 and March
31 2020.

Parish Clerk and Councillors’ update of matters in hand

It has been reported that one of the water troughs at the allotment has been slow to
fill for some time: the stopcock could not be located, which made it difficult to resolve
the issue. A local resident has now located the stopcock and repaired the trough: the
Parish Council is grateful for his help.

A Saturday return journey will be added to the 275 bus service timetable from
the first weekend in September. Journeys will operate as per the Monday to Friday
timetable: this new facility will hopefully be well received and well used.

Tree branches that are fouling telephone lines near the Great House on Church
Road and power lines on Lower End/Sworford Lane are due to be trimmed shortly.

Proposed revisions to the Great Milton village website

27 responses from the survey seeking opinions on the Great Milton website have
been received. Changes to improve accessibility have also been made: thanks to Carina
Martin for orchestrating this.

ClIr Deacon outlined the questions asked in the survey, and the responses received.
In summary although many people were appreciative there were some comments
about the layout of the site and the currency and nature of the information it carried.
The site also currently caters mainly for villagers and should maybe be more inviting
to people from outside the village. Many sensible and useful suggestions have been
received: they will all be considered as part of the redesign process, along with the
layout, content and usability of the site. It was AGREED to further investigate a
managed solution for the website with a view to engaging an external provider, and to
look to embrace the redesign as part of this process.

The Bulletin: print run and delivery
The potential for resumption of a full print run and door-to-door delivery &=
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of The Bulletin from October was discussed. It was AGREED to defer a decision until
the September meeting so that the pandemic situation at the time can be considered.
COVID-19: update on village response/impact

It was AGREED to ring-fence the £500 received from SODC for the village’s Covid
response for potential future use.

The next meeting of Great Milton Parish Council is currently scheduled to be
held virtually on Monday September 21st starting at 7.30pm. There is no meeting in

August but the Parish Clerk remains available to deal with any issues or concerns.
Tim Darch. Clerk/RFO, Great Milton Parish Council

Great Milton website: Have Your Say...

The Parish Council is planning revisions to the Great Milton village website to
comply with changes to legislation. As part of that process the content and navigation
of the site will be reviewed.

We have created a completely anonymised survey to gather your views and opinions
on the website and would be very grateful if you could take a couple of minutes to
complete it.

Link to survey: https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/86VQWRY

The website can be accessed at www.great-milton.co.uk, from where the survey can
also be accessed via the news item on the ‘Home’ page.

If you wish to comment but can’t access the internet or would rather not complete
the online survey, please feel free to call Tim Darch, Parish Clerk on 01844 278347.

Many thanks,

Cllr Steve Harrod. On bebalf of Great Milton Parish Council

Thames Water

As a provider of life essential supplies, Thames Water work hard to ensure water
never stops flowing but from time to time, things can go wrong. In these events, we
try to deliver bottled water to people with water-dependent medical conditions (i.e.
at-home dialysis) and to those with mobility issues, first of all. As key workers, we
support the NHS, the councils, our carers and charities in order meet the needs of our
customers in vulnerable circumstances. You can benefit from our free priority services:
get in touch by emailing Tania.christie@thameswater.co.uk (or ask a friend to email
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for you and we can call you back) - we would like to know that we can add that extra
layer of support to help increase your feeling of wellbeing and independence at home
knowing that we are here for you when you need us. If you have online access, you
can find more about becoming a priority customer and register at thameswater.co.uk/
extrasupport. If you have no internet access, we can register you over the phone (0800
009 3652 option 3) or send you a paper application form in the post with a free return
envelope.

If you need help with paying your water bills, find out more at https://www.
thameswater.co.uk/my-account/billing-and-payment/help-paying-your-bill

And last but not least, we developed some fun water testing games to pass the time:
https://youtu.be/o] SDIE-3SKI I hope you enjoy them.

Benefice Services August

Live Service Virtual Service
9:00am 11:00am

Sunday 2nd St. Mary’s Great Milton Invitation to Zoom

Trinity 8 Communion BCP Morning Prayer
Sunday 9th St. Peter’s Great Haseley Invitation to Zoom

Trinity 9 Communion Morning Prayer
Sunday 16th St. James Little Milton Invitation to Zoom

Trinity 10 Communion Morning Prayer
Sunday 23rd Invitation to Zoom

Trinity 11 Communion
Sunday 30th

Trinity 12 To Be Agreed

St Mary’s Great Milton Finances

Dear Friends

St Mary’s has benefitted greatly over the years from local support, not least
financially. I want to thank the Village for it's ongoing generosity and commitment to
support the Church in so many ways.

Opver the years the Fete has been a significant source of funding. Another source of
funding we have benefitted from has been through the events organised by Le Manoir.
Because we are not able to have any of these this year we will experience a &=
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significant financial shortfall.

Some of you have already responded to this and we have been the recipients of some
very generous donations, a huge thank you if this has been you. Events to mitigate the
situation have been organised, the Plant Sale and the Bric a Brac. However we still have
a significant gap to fill in order to get to the end of the year in a financially solvent
place. Together with private donations I think so far we have been able to raise about
£2800 but there is still a shortfall of over £9000-00. There will be no money coming
from other sources, I am afraid it is for the local church to find this.

We realise that we have periodically come to the Village for help, largely for the
upkeep of the building. I fully understand that at the moment supporting the Church
financially might be hard. In that case, the continued offering of your support and
good will is beyond measure. However, if you are able to give financially to help us over
this difhiculty we would be so grateful. The local church really does need you.

Should you want to respond by arranging or updating a standing order I would be
able to provide you with one. If you would like to give a one off donation, again send
to me, Simon Cronk at the Rectory Great Milton OX44 7PN and if by cheque payable
to Great Milton PCC

May God Bless you and keep you all safe and well.

Simon Cronk on bebalf of Great Milton PCC

The Rector’s Pint

Whatever the rights or wrongs of it, ‘locking down’ was easy to do. I don’t mean
the emotional impact of it all, that has been hard, but having to shut our churches. I
always believed that this was an over-reaction and, in common with many of my clergy
colleagues, I felt that at least we should have been able to keep the buildings open, at
least for a part of the time. I am delighted of course that we have now been able to do
this. It’s only once a week, but it is a start. We had to organise our churches to do this
including putting away all the books, as if they were a major hazard!

The last few months have introduced us to a whole new vocabulary. Lockdown is
one word, three other significant terms, Zoom, mute and un-mute! In March I had
never even heard of Zoom but it has become the ‘go t0’ resource as we have tried to
keep things going. I was the first to be surprised at how successful our weekly Sunday
by Zoom service has been. We even managed to have a pets’ blessing as a part of the
service at the beginning of July.

We are now looking at what the shape of things ahead is likely to be at least for
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the rest of the year. I do not foresee that our Zoom presence will stop any time soon.
Neither do I see it as a satisfactory long term solution. There is no substitute for actually
getting together, worshipping and sharing in one place.

Whatever we begin to offer in church will have to be simple, we will not be able
to sing, apparently it increases the risk of contamination and we will have to maintain
‘social distancing.” What we are introducing from the start of August, is a simple said
Holy Communion service at 9.00am once a week in one of our churches. One of these
will be from the Book of Common Prayer. The Holy Communion itself will be carried
out safely, and in line with appropriate guidelines.

The revised schedule is above, although this may be subject to revision as
circumstance change.

Looking ahead, what about Harvest Festival? I don't predict that traditional harvest
services, lunches or suppers will be possible this year. On Remembrance Sunday, acts
of remembrance will held outside, in each of the villages, but these are unlikely to be
followed by services of remembrance inside the churches.

So uncertainty still dominates. But then faith was never dependent on the certainty
of our human structures, but on the goodness and faithfulness of God. We'll get
through this.

Simon

To the Wonderful Village Family of Great Milton

Myself and my husband Colin wish to express our heartfelt thanks to each and
everyone of you that have supported our daughter Kelly Wing, her husband Darren
and our grandchildren Sophie, Jake, Jess and little Josh at the most painful time of
their lives.

Never have we encountered such unbelievable kindness in one small place.

Providing the family with fresh meals, shopping, delicious home made cakes and
both cash and donations to the ‘Go Fund Me’ page set up on line.

The gifts to help memory making such as a photo shoot, animal adoption and even
a free holiday are greatly appreciated and mean so much.

With special thanks to Laura for all your arranging. Darren would be delighted and
find peace knowing that Great Milton Village has spread its wings open wide to engulf
his little Wing family with such protection and care.

We cannot thank you enough.

Paula and Colin
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A trial Saturday service will be added to route 275 effective from the first weekend
in September 2020, leaving the village and returning from Oxford at the same times
as the weekday journeys.

The A40 is closed between Tetsworth and Postcombe for at least 20 weeks. As a
result, service 275 will divert via the M40 from Lewknor and will not serve stops in
Milton Common east of the A40. A shuttle service is in operation so that passengers
from Milton Common can connect with buses at Lewknor.

2758 Tetsworth and Postcombe Shuttle - A40 Closure

Mondays to Fridays (except Public Holidays) from 22 June 2020 until further notice
Service Number 2758 2758 2758 2758

MILTON COMMON, Common Cottage 08:48 10:18 11:48 13:21

Tetsworth, The Green 08:52 10:22 11:52 13:25

Postcombe, top of Salt Lane 09:02 10:32 12:02 13:35

Lewknor, Lambert Arms 09:05 10:35 12:05 13:38

LEWKNOR, M40 Junction 6 (opp. Bus Shelter) 09:06 10:36 12:06 13:39

Connecting 275 bus:

LEWKNOR, M40 Junction 6 09:11 10:41 12:11 13:44

HIGH WYCOMBE, Bus Station 09:52 ... 12:52 ..

OXFORD, Carfax Lo 1119 L 1424
Service Number 2758 275S 2758

Notes R R R

Connecting 275 bus:

OXFORD, Carfax 11:30

HIGH WYCOMBE, Bus Station 10:00 13:05

LEWKNOR, M40 Junction 6 10:41 12:11 13:44

LEWKNOR, M40 Junction 6 (Bus Shelter) 10:46 12:16 13:50

Lewknor, Lambert Arms 10:47 12:17 13:51

Postcombe, top of Salt Lane 10:50 12:20 13:54

Tetsworth, The Green 11:.00 12:30 14:04

MILTON COMMON, Common Cottage 11:04 12:34 14:08

Note R - Shuttle buses from Lewknor only run if passengers on board. Buses will wait for

late running service 275 journeys

At Lewknor M40 Junction 6:

For High Wycombe, 275 buses depart from Stop B (the bus shelter side)

For Oxford, 275 buses depart from Stop C (opposite the bus shelter)

No Saturday or Sunday service
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Uolunteers Make All the Difference in South and Uale

The leaders of South Oxfordshire and Vale of White Horse district councils have
offered their heartfelt and sincerest thanks to the thousands of volunteers that are
helping in their communities.

Within days of lockdown starting, charities and voluntary groups in our districts
were helping those in need. As it became clear more support was required hundreds
of residents set up informal help groups in their local communities to make sure their
most vulnerable and isolated neighbours were able to get help.

They used the powers of social media to recruit other volunteers and to get the
message out to those who needed it. They also used more traditional methods to
reach people, such as telephone calls, door-knocking and posting home-made leaflets
through their neighbours’ doors.

There’s no doubt these local heroes have saved lives in their communities — they
have been the backbone of the country’s response to the crisis.

To help coordinate the community response, the district councils set up a
community hub, which has helped bring the hundreds of independent groups and
individuals into a huge linked network of volunteers responding to requests for help.

Working together with the district councils and others, local volunteer groups have
made an enormous difference to people who are having to self-isolate. They’re carrying
out tasks that in normal circumstances would normally seem simple such as doing the
food shopping or picking up people’s prescriptions.

More than 30 members of staff at the council have been redeployed to work on a
community support helpline to support the coordinated effort across the county. So
far, the helpline has referred 910 people onto community groups for ongoing support.
The district councils have also created a food hub, which has supplied meals for 783
adults and children.

Cllr Emily Smith, Leader of Vale of White Horse District Council said, “I'm
extremely proud of the hundreds of local volunteers that have been helping their
neighbours and some of our most vulnerable residents. I hope the work that we have
been able to do as a council creates a long-lasting legacy of active community groups
that support vulnerable and isolated residents far beyond this pandemic to support
ever more cohesive and connected communities”

Cllr Sue Cooper, Leader of South Oxfordshire District Council said, “We are so
grateful to our local community groups, volunteers and own staff that have stepped up
and helped to provide all the extra support. Without them, vulnerable people would
have undoubtedly suffered so much more during the pandemic.”
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Plant Sale and Bric-a-Brac Results

Thank you everyone who helped, donated or bought.

We could not have a Fete this year which leaves a big hole in our Church finances.
Thanks to our supportive villagers though, we raised

£735 from the Plant Sale and

£347 from the Bric a Brac Sale.

Let us hope we can enjoy our usual Village Church Fete next year.

Great Milton History

Temporary arrangement

We are trying to gradually open up the History Room on a Wednesday. We will
cover from - say 10.0am to 1.0pm. Only one of us will be there at a time, so there
would be room for one or two visitors.

Should you wish to come on a different day, please phone either lan (279489),
Geoffrey (279297), Sally (278992) or Pat (279300) and we can open up for you.

GMHistory

Uiew from Ueiws

“One Swallow doesn’t make a summer” this year it seems that
this old saying is right, we noticed a few in April since then none!
I understand they all encountered storms in southern Europe
during migration in the early spring when many perished, what

has happened to the few that did get threw is a mystery, on the
other hand there are plenty of Swifts. I understand that Cuckoos favour Reed Warbler
nests for hatching their eggs, which would explain their song by the river and why every
time I go near the River I heard the Warblers in the reeds. I saw my first Kingfisher
the other day. The rain I mentioned in my PS last month certainly seems to have saved
the day as far as the crops are concerned, every plant seems to have perked up, which
is a relief. By the time this is read our one crop I am ashamed of hopefully will be in
the barn, this “Oil Seed Rape” (OSR) has suffered many setbacks through it’s growing
period and now has had to put up with the high winds of late which may well have
caused the nearly ripe pods, that hold the seeds (like a pea) to shatter, so the OSR saga

14 www.great-milton.co.uk The Great Milton Bulletin



continues.

It is good to have a positive comment by our Rambling Rector (thank you Simon)
with reference to our flower enriched field margins. This year as the grass suffering
from the earlier dry period has allowed the wild flowers a chance, the trouble is that
basically grass is very aggressive and will dominate, it takes a number of years to get
these delicate plants established. That is why we cut and remove all the cuttings every
year thus removing soil nutrients. It has been noticeable this year how different species
have done better than others, more Red than White Campion, less Ox Eye Daisies, but
many more species like Ladies Bedstraw, Black Medic, Knapweed, Wild Carrot, lots
of Vetch, Hawkweed, plus many more that I cannot identify or remember. Certainly
there has been an increase in insect activity, which must mean we are having some
effect, but it is interesting to note that where there has been human intervention either
by walking or the passage of a vehicle there is considerably less of these special plants.

This all proves the point with a little help we can improve our natural environment,
but Boris’ Build Build Build although needed, we must not forget nature. Do we need
10,000 homes in this area, a distance from any form of public transport. It is not clear
where all the water is going to come from, the water authorities have already warner
of water shortages, & where all the waste is going to go, all this proposed area drains
into the Thame, already on the limit for pollution, it only wants a freak condition and
bang all the good work will be undone in a matter of hours. This is especially the case
with the Transport hub at Waterstock very near the river and an area that has been
designated of special wild life interest, due to the efforts by landowners in the area.
With the “New Normal” upon us there are bound to be spare sites and building that
could be reused/recycled as businesses fail/take new directions, we must not allow these
redundant properties to just become redundant and pulled down only to be rebuilt
using vast amounts of our valuable natural resources in the process. We need to stop
and think!

Just to add to the above, as per an article in the “Oxford Times” 2 July, the
environmental Group Wild Oxfordshire are saying that Oxfordshire needs to double
its wildlife land by 2050 to tackle a local emergency, so it is not just me!

I was somewhat dismayed to read in last month’s “Little Milton Newsletter” that
the footpath over the Thame at the stepping stones was no longer a right of way. I find
this extremely hard to understand for several reasons as in all the negotiations I as a
previous landowner and whose family had owned land on the west bank for some 250
years was never officially approached to give even an opinion, and on occasion that I
had asked for a slight diversion of a foot path been unable to do so. To my knowledge
it is, and always was a foot path, as a link between two settlements. Otherwise &=
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how could the residents of Chippinghurst get to the “Lamb”?

We in the farming industry are hugely relieved that after tremendous campaign
supported by the public, the NFU presented a petition signed by over a million people,
the have now Government agreed to convene a Trade and Agriculture Commission to

enforce our food standards on all imports this is quite a coupe.
Charles Peers

The Maple Tree

Although The Maple Tree remains closed at this moment in time, we are following
Government guidance very closely to see when and how we may be able to re-open.
At this current time, we are aiming to provide a reduced face to face programme in
September.

In the meantime we continue to run a remote programme. Our Facebook
page and website are very active and there are lots of fabulous ideas to do at home
with your children as well as useful links to other trusted agencies. You will find
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cooking videos, gardening videos and much more - https://www.facebook.com/
TheMapleTree Wheatley/

We run interactive Facebook Live sessions on a Tuesday and Thursday morning at
11am for storytelling and singing (suitable for babies and children). Do join us and
request a favourite song or two.

If you or anybody else that you know has given birth during the pandemic, you
are welcome to join one of our new virtual baby groups on a Wednesday morning for
babies born in Oxfordshire since the 1st March 2020. These groups are very popular
and we try to group parents with other parents from the same area - we already have
over 80 new parents subscribed. If you would like to join us for the 10am session, email
hayley@mapletree.org.uk and we will send you a zoom invite. We are also running one
off courses such as Baby Sleep, Introducing Solids as well as taster sessions from Baby
Sensory, Baby Sing & Sign and also postnatal fitness.

Appeal for New Trustees

We are looking for more members from our local area to join our committed and
friendly group of charity trustees. We are keen to recruit volunteers with a background/
expertise in finance and accountancy, premises management and ICT/data collection.
However, we also very much welcome trustees from other backgrounds who are able
to help us. If you would like more information about the Maple Tree, or a chat
about what is involved in becoming a trustee, please contact Jane Lightfoot at jane@
mapletree.org.uk Or have a look at our website for more information: www.mapletree.
org.uk. Please spread the word if you know anyone who might be interested in finding
out more.

If you need any kind of support, do contact us either through our facebook page,
by emailing Hayley or through our new web-site www.mapletree.org

Hayley Hayle (Coordinator)

Great Haseley and District Horticultural Society

2020 will undoubtedly be a year to remember with our constant companion,
Covid-19. This has given a lot of people much more time at home and, with nowhere
to go, more time to garden and to particularly grow vegetables and fruit.

There is no doubt that growing your own food is a rewarding, if time consuming,
occupation. You know you are eating produce which is chemical free and very tasty
because it is so fresh. Even organic produce can have certain chemicals applied because
they are plant based, so is not necessarily as good as you think. You are in &=
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control of what your home-grown food contains. When I started to write this column
a few years ago I practised what I would call balanced gardening with judicious use
of pesticides and fungicides occasionally if required. My use of these chemicals has
gradually reduced to the stage where I have not used any at all this summer so I am
now almost a ‘natural’ gardener.

I do still use weed killers from time to time as I can’t provide the manpower to
tackle some weed areas in our meadow. Thistles are pulled rather than sprayed and
nettles and docks are either sprayed when very young or have flowering stems removed
by hand. The late TV gardener, Geoff Hamilton, used to say that glyphosate was
almost organic as it is inactivated when it hits the soil; it may be removed from sale in
the near future, like many chemicals, but we will wait and see. We keep a large area
of nettles for wildlife in the bottom of the meadow where the slope makes mowing
difficult and the whole meadow is cut once a year which keeps weeds down and allows
wild flowers to seed, not to mention feeding animals over the winter. This year we
have increased amounts of Scabious, Geranium pratense (meadow cranesbill) and
the delicately pretty yellow lady’s bedstraw. The grass is much longer this year partly
because it was not grazed over the winter, partly because our big tractor has a damaged
tyre (not a straightforward thing to get fixed) and partly because we have had so much
rain this year.

The rain this spring and summer has been fabulous for the garden, although the
endless spring rain went on far too long for my liking (never satisfied!). We have had
alternating rain and warm sunny periods. This has made caring for the garden much
easier than usual and I don’t ever remember us having a lovely green lawn at this time
of year. I use the term lawn in its broadest sense as an area of mown grass. Even that
is not totally accurate as we don't use feed and weed because we don’t want to make
the grass grow even faster and we rather like all the wild flowers that appear between
mowings. Therefore, much of our lawn is not grass and we haven't even touched on
the moss content which we also do nothing about!

Enjoy your garden while the borders are full and the weeds are, hopefully swamped.

Liz Moyses

John Howell MP writes...

I want to begin this month with a huge thank you to everyone in our communities
who has done so much to help others through the coronavirus crisis. I have been
so encouraged by the resourcefulness of communities, the way in which people have
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adapted to the circumstances, the support that has been given to the vulnerable, and
the resilience shown over so many weeks.

Lockdown has gone on for longer than many of us imagined at first and I know
that in some respects the initial community spirit has become jaded by our own
weariness and frustrations. Many people are still worried about their health and others
are frustrated and worried about their livelihoods whether in their own business or in
employment. I am also aware of many concerns over the risks not of the virus but of
the vacuum created with life on hold. These include concerns over missed education,
missed health treatments, mental health and well-being issues and so much more. It
was always going to be easier to go into lockdown than to come out and we need to
move out with care for one another. The risk of a second wave of the virus is constant
and we must not allow ourselves to be lulled into a false sense of security. Yet we must
do what we can to return to normal, whatever that will be going forward.

When the prime Minster delivered his speech on recovery I know that the ‘Build,
build, build’ slogan worried some people as they took it to be primarily about house
building and were concerned that this might be uncontrolled. It is certainly not about
uncontrolled development and indeed is very much wider. It is about rebuilding our
collective lives, about investment in infrastructure that has been long called for — in
schools, hospitals, and transport, and in turn in creating jobs and rebuilding our
economy. There has also been right and proper concern that we take this opportunity
to rebuild with the environment in mind, a green recovery as it has been called. I have
supported this and was pleased to see this coming through in the Chancellor’s mini
budget delivered on 8th July.

During this time I have seen the number and variety of issues raised with me grow
enormously. Over the last month, with the help of my team, we have dealt with over
3500 emails, this represents over a five-fold increase on more normal months. A large
number of these have been helping people on individual issues and problems related
to Coronavirus. With other emails it has been interesting to see the wide range of
concerns raised. Clearly planning and development concerns and environmental issues
remain high on the agenda for constituents.

On many issues I make comment on my website so please do have a look. www.
johnhowell.org.uk. If you have an issue that you would like to raise with me, if possible,
please email me at john.howell.mp@parliament.uk. If you cannot email you can write
to me at my constituency office - PO Box 84, Watlington, OX49 5XD. My staff all
continue to work remotely, and all mail is diverted to my constituency office.
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Sergeants at the Bull Inn
By Nick Belcher and Geoffrey Claydon

Who are these guys?

You may have seen this photograph in the Bull. It
was taken in early 1944 and features two US Army
Air Force Staff Sergeants standing outside The Bull
Inn in Great Milton. They were based either af
Chalgrove Airfield with the 10th Photo
Reconnaissance Group or at Haseley Court with
the 9th US Army Air Force Service Command HQ.

Why was Chalgrove important in 19442

Early January 1944 saw units of the 10th Photo Reconnaissance Group arriving at
Chalgrove Airfield. They came with 4 Squadrons of Lockheed F5 (Lightning) and a
flight of Douglas F3's for night photography. Their task was to photograph all areas
of the occupied countries that were to become potential invasion sites for the D
Day landings that took place on éth June 1944. They were also responsible for
recording the results of raids on important targets by the 9th USAAF Tactical
Bomber Squadrons. In addition to these, dangerous low level 'Dicing Missions', as
they were known, were also flown along the proposed invasion beaches
photographing enemy defences.

20
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The ‘Yanks' loved our pubs

In those days pubs generally did not open before 6 or 7pm. Beer like petrol was not
plentiful and pubs would run out it before the 'Yanks' had quenched their thirst.
Corporal Thomas E Pierce of Atlanta had a solution. He plotted the location of
pubs within a 10 mile radius. He then recorded the time at which each pub would
run out of beer in the evening. His well guarded timetable would provide him with
the most refreshment. He became very popular!

Source: ‘A Pictorial History of RAF Chalgrove' by John Godfrey

Surprise visitors to The Bull Inn

In 1990 a retired serviceman called in at The Bull to revisit one of his favourite pubs.

Janet Smith, our brilliant landlady at the time, remembers his visit. Janet says “I

remember an American coming into the pub. He told me he had a photo of
himself and a buddy taken outside the Bull when

e, stationed at Haseley Court” Janet adds “He said next

ﬁ l time he was passing he would give her the photo”

He kept his promise. Janet reckons he returned

during 1993. This fime with his wife and they chatted
L« to Janet about his experiences at Haseley Court and

Chalgrove airfield. Just before they said their
farewells he gave Janet the photograph, which she framed and displayed in the
bar.

There is no recollection of their names. However, one of our sources of research
was Geoffrey's copy of a book called ‘A Pictorial History of RAF Chalgrove' by
John Godfrey. In it is a photograph of a chap called Joseph Hellberg and his wife
on a visit to Chalgrove Airfield in 1993. What a coincidence!

According to Geoffrey's book Joseph Hellberg was a radio operator with the 4th
Troop carrier Pathfinder Squadron and he flew supply missions to the beleaguered
U.S. Army at Bastogne during the 'Battle of the Bulge’'. We can’t be totally sure that
it is Joseph Hellberg in the photograph but the story does match Janet’s
recollections.

Haseley Court is part of the story =2
According to the American Air Museum the HQ of the | ! - "ﬂ' B E B
9th Air Force Service Command was based here.
During WW2 the house was also a POW camp and
Canadian field hospital. The guys in the photograph
would have easily cycled to the Bull from here.

o e
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Bringing the photograph to life

The original photograph retained some detail but
because it was small at 2 x 3 inches it lacked clarity when
~enlarged. When the photograph was originally processed
2 it fook on board white spots and areas of over exposure.

I retouched it carefully lifting the highlights, adding
contrast and sharpening up the resolution. Then | added
7. a colour wash to the uniforms. | discovered the correct
uniform colours for USAAF Staff Sergeants by researching
their shoulder badges.

The Great Milton History Society will keep a copy in their archive. Have a look at
their website http://www.users.waitrose.com/~gbg/index.html

Great Milton Website

Have you seen the website?
http://lwww.great-milton.co.uk/

It is important to keep it up to date
so please could you advise Carina Martin
of any updates that need to be made
(carina.martin@gmail.com)

22
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THAME YOUTH PROJECTS HAS
SOME VERY EXCITING NEWS!

WE ARE GOING TO BUILD A
YOUTH CENTRE IN THAME!

WITH THAME TOWN COUNCIL

Find out more by visiting our website
http://www.thameyouthprojects.org.uk
Please give us your perspective, views and
ideas through our online survey.

This facility will serve both Thame and the surrounding villages including Tiddington,
Milton Common, Ickford, Shabbington Moreton, Great Milton, Sydenham, together with
the larger villages of Chinnor, Haddenham, Tetsworth and Long Crendon.
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Listening Works =

A new national support line for Care Leavers, provided by Family Action

We know that lockdown s creafing dificuf circumstances for so mony ow Thera. If you are feeling isolaed,
ardous abou what is happening in the warld, or you just need someone 1o talk to, we wand fo help. Our new
support line, spacifically for Care Leavers, is run by a learm of rgined volunieers who ara ready lo speak lo you

on fhe phone, through laxd messages, or a chat online,
Our support line is here for you if you need...
mp Alistening ear
= Alfriendly voice
B A chance o lalk to someane wha won' judge you
wp Signposting 1o uselul resources: whal suppor s oul there and how to gel i
How to access this service: - Telephone: 0808 802 0222

» Text message: 07860 065 169
+ Live web chat: availoble soon on the wabpage

7daysaweek  6pm - Midnight

toach wilh & Brosined professonol

Text FAMILYACTION to
85258

wiw fornlly-oction,org uk
! ..I. 4 . imj
Landbe il T
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CORONAVIRUS HELP

If you're concerned about

a neighbour, it’s ok to knock

It’s OK to

on their door to check
they're alright.

* To keep a social distance from your
neighbour’s door after knocking

= They may feel unsure of who you
are. Perhaps offer to call a trusted
family member or show some ID?
« If they don't want your help but
you're still concerned, call
01235 422600 to seek essential
support for them in your area.

/
\\ I/

ask for help

If a neighbour comes
knocking, it’s ok to
ask for help.

Just remember:

* To keep a social distance from
people on your doorstep

* To ask for reassurance about who the
person is if you don't recognise them.
Perhaps ask them to call a trusted family
member or ask for ID?

* If you feel uncomfortable, you don't have
to accept their help. You can always call
01235 422600 to seek essential support
in your area.

3 OXFORDSHIRE
/COUNTY COUNCIL

South Oxfordshire
__ District Council
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The Three Villages
Car Service

The Three Villages Car service
exists to help people who are having
difficulty in getting to their doctors’
appointments.

If you have to get to your GP
surgery or Thame Hospital for an
appointment and need help getting
there, give us a call and we will help
if we can.

Jane Jefferis — 01844 278743 or
Wendy Richardson — 07763 800467.

Need a venue?
The Pavilion &
Recreation Ground

Ideal for children’s parties,
meetings, family get
togethers, classes and
lessons, corporate days and
sports events.

Table and chair hire also
available

For booking and more info,

call 01844 278116

Little Milton Church of
England Primary School

EXCITING NEW NURSERY
PROVISION

Places available for 3-4 year olds from
January 2020

Wraparound care
Weekly French lessons for all children
Forest Schoaol

For further details please contact:
Head Teacher, Hannah Brown

Tel: 01844 279310
office.3755@little-milton.oxon.sch.uk

o

Unfinished projects or new
resolutions? Join us at the

G'eaf m&(m - N
L/drf é:’) Craf)f g‘oup

Great Milton Pavilion
6.30-9.00pm
First Monday of the month

No cost. Just bring your own
materials

Any questions email:
carina.martin@gmail.com

26
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Neighbours’ Hall

A large recently refurbished community Hall with
central heating and well equipped kitchen. The
Hall benefits from a bar, stage and smaller room

opening on to an enclosed patio garden area, with
garden seating, overlooking Le Manoir orchard.

The Hall has ample car parking facilities. It is ideal
for community groups, children’s parties, family
get togethers, company functions, weddings and

special celebrations. Recently installed DMX
colour changing LED lighting adds special effects
for dances, live music and theatre.

Available for hire by the hour or the day.

The smaller room, The Orchard Room, can be hired
separately for small groups and business meetings.

Cost for hiring

£15 per hour, £120 for the full day — costs include use of
kitchen and equipment.

Please contact our booking secretary, Janet Smith 01844
278415 for further details and our booking terms and
conditions

BULLETIN
ADVERTISING

1/4 page (w62mm x h90mm)
£5 or £50 per year
1/2 page (W128mm x h90mm)
£10 or £100 per year
Full page (w128mm x h185mm)
£20 or £200 per year

Full back page colour
£35 or £350 per year

Adverts for community or fund-raising
events can have quarter page free.
Larger sizes are charged at half the

normal rate.

Please contact Tim Darch
Midsummer Cottage, Church Road,
Great Milton, Oxford OX44 7PA
Tel: 01844 278347
Email: contact@clerkgreatmilton.co.uk

readers

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED TO LISTEN TO CHILDREN
READ IN LOCAL PRIMARY SCHOOLS

Can you spare an hour or two a week to listen to children
read in a local primary school? Schoolreaders is looking for
more volunteers in Oxfordshire to carry out this important
role.

Reading time for many children at home and at school is
often insufficient and according to Government statistics,
one in four children are now leaving primary school unable
to read to the expected standard. This can have lifelong
Consequences.

Schoolreaders is flexible and aims to match your availability
to an appropriate, local school. Mo gualifications are
necessary, just a good command of spoken and written
English and a commitment of one year is requested. Our
volunteers find the scheme incredibly rewarding, knowing
that a few hours helping a child learn to read each week can
have such a great impact on their life chances.

Please visit the website www.schoolreaders.org to join or
call 01234 924111 for further information.

M. FRY

Domestic & Commercial Window
Cleaning & Gutter Maintenance

Fully Insured

Member of the Federation of
Master Window Cleaners

1 LONDON ROAD, WHEATLEY, OXFORD 0X33 1YW
E: michael.fryd@btopenworld.com

MOBILE: 07887 515168
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WILL ON
THE GREEN

Painting
Decorating
Tiling
Handyman

Contact - Will Maggs

willonthegreen@outlook.com
willonthegreen.com
07449 925444

t\’.

Reliable

Gardener

Experienced RHS Trained
Gardener. I offer a specialist
garden maintenance service, to

include the basic services of
mowing, pruning and weeding.
Specialising in the overarching
care and vision to keep the
garden looking lively throughout
the year.

07910001288

T: 01844 278654

- Richard weeps.

with the National Association of

KEEP YOUR HOME SAFE, SIT BACK AND RELAX!

E: RichardSweeps@outlook.com

Your friendly, local engineer
from Little Milton, registered

Chimney Sweeps

Since 2011
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Greenplant. PLANT, TOOL AND EVENT HIRE

NEED HELP?
SPEAK TO ONE OF OUR
FRIENDLY TEAM MEMBERS

QUALITY EQUIPMENT, UNBEATABLE SERVICE

==
TOOLS EVENTS PLANT
Perfect for the DIY From generators to For the big jobs! We
enthusiasts! Browse our lighting solutions - we've stock quality and reliable
wide range online. got it! plant equipment.

01865 876 000 greenplant.ltd.uk

Unit 1 London Road, Wheatley, 0OX33 1JH mail@greenplant.ltd.uk
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? The Orchard Pre-School
* Little Milton

“Learning through play”

The Orchard is a community pre-school delivering the Early Years

Foundation Stage education to children ages between 2 and 5

years old. The Orchard has a friendly, home-from-home Natasha Yelland Genealogy
atmosphere supported by an excellent team of motivated, caring . . .
staff. Professional Family History

R e Research in Oxfordshire,

ffaltesBoaxendng foary Buckinghamshire, and Berkshire
www.theorchardps.org.uk

01844 279 989 Bespoke Packages Available
enquiries@theorchardps.org.uk
. Ofsted report 2017 - “The management team ensures Enquiries Welcome
= that all children make good progress from their starting
% points and have a happy and enjoyable pre-school
experience”
Email:
Places Available! nyellandgenealogy@gmail.com

Website:
www.nyellandgenealogy.co.uk

SOUNIERCOXEGRD
BUILDING SERVICES LT

YOUR LOCAL BUILDER
EXTENSIONS | RENOVATIONS
LISTED BUILDINGS

CONTACT US
01844 278100

www.southoxfordbuildingservices.com
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1 7
health & social care €are at home:

Sometimes in life, we need a helping hand.
Having someone care for you in your own home enables
you to maintain your independence, routine and
offers a fantastic alternative to care in
a nursing or residential home.

From 8 hour shifts
to live-in care... contact us
today to see how we can help

www.paterson-healthcare.co.uk

01869 325530

We are thinking of everyone in
the local community during this
challenging time. Local, organic
procluce is available safely
through our click & collect
service. For all shop updates
please visit our website.

H0E
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Jennings
N

Events

BUZZING

Buzz us about our Networking, Workshop, One to One and Social Events
01865893200 hello@jennings.co.uk  jennings.co.uk

REGISTERED MEMBER ELE CSA
mmmmmm

Part E
A. D OUS LEY i
nnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnn Approved Contractor

t.ng:n:‘-ﬁ .....................

Domestic & Commercial

ELECTRICIAN

All types of electrical installation work
including test and inspection and certification

Tel: Adam on 01844 339793 (after 6pm)
or 07976 352293 (8:30am — 5:30pm)
Email: adousley01865@gmail.com

Registered member of the

Electrical Contractors Association
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Portrait Photography

by Nick Belcher

My shoots are enjoyable and relaxed, that's important because the more at ease
you are the more natural you'll look. £100 for photo session, editing & 10 digital prints
Call: 07976 684009 Visit: www.nickbelcherphotography.co.uk

FOR A BEAUTIFUL GARDEN

Benefit from our years of local experience. Choose from our wide range of quality
garden services: design and landscaping, plants and maintenance. We tailor-
make our service - for your project or ongoing work. For a free, no-obligation visit
and written estimate from RHS qualified staff, call 01865 891634, or email
info@brannfordsgardens.co.uk
Full details at www.brannfordsgardens.co.uk

YR
BRANNFORDS

Garden Makers _

o
LANDscapg pLANT MAT

sy
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containers gl'i%xégg[
#SI0ra9e  gOLUTIONS

For personal & business use

O 0 0O

Secure 24/7 Container offices
Storage Site  Access & workshops available

www.jenningsstorage.co.uk 01865 891 406

Wheatley Dental Practice
01865 873314

We are currently accepting new patients af our friendly local dental surgery.
Please phone our receptionists or call in for more details!
Tooth whitening and facial aesthetic treatments available.

Catherine Peers BDS, Emily Painter BDS
Claudia Conde MClinDent(Prostho.)London
Rachel Hyde RDH, Candy Owens RDH, Victoria Lewis RDH

96 Church Road, Wheatley, 0X33 1LZ
wheatleydental @gmail.com
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aham Blake

't furnishing

* Loose covers
+ Curtains

* Re-Upholstery
+ Tracks & Poles

TEN YEAR GUARANTEE

For personal, helpful service
please call
Tel: 01844 261769
Mob: 07802 213381

grahamblake123@btconnect.com

www.grahamblake.com

prvare CLEANING

[ — ]

KN 01865 58 08 79 . 07411 606 609
www.privatecleaningoxfordshire.co.uk

privatecleaning_oxfordshire@yahoo.co.uk

/ We are based in Wheatley
J' We have 10 years experience

. We can provide o ‘ .
J excellent ¢ P
references . | ‘
J We are fully A

insured

JWe are family-run

Camp Industrial Estate
Milton Common

OX9 2NP

Tel: 01844 278177

: Email: workshop@rcpservices.co.uk
is Voucher and choose from one of the
g following:

- £10 off of your MOT - £10 off of Air Con Regas

- £10 off of Wheel Alignment - Free loan vehicle

- Free vehicle health check

Terms and conditions apply

es - Brakes - Clutches - Alignment
ches - MOT's - Air Con Regas

Jnosis - Exhausts - Collect/Deliver

The Great Milton Bulletin
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Therapies include
* Physiotherapy

* Reflexology '
* Osteopathy -
* Homeopathy

« Acupunctufél SR

* Holistic MasSase
* Thai Massage

* CounsellinZ s

and more...
e —

01844 215555/ 261592
23 Upper High Street, Thame, OX9 3EX
www.thametherapyclinic.co.uk

computer
problems ?

call
THE WINDOWS CLEANERS

A HOME SERVICE FOR YOUR PERSONAL COMPUTER

system upgrades - virus removals
performance improvements

internet solutions

for a speedy, jargon-free appointment:

07947 100746
01296 748980

ASHURST ARCHIVES

STORAGE

¢ Archive and Documents
¢ General Household

e Car

¢ Boat

e Caravan

¢ Business

e Short or long term

HOLLANDS FARM
GREAT MILTON

jonnie@hollandsfarm.com
07768 408389

Great Milton
Toddler and Baby Group

Come along and join us for a coffee and a
chat whilst your children play.

We are a small, friendly group open to all
Mums, Dads and Carers in the local area.
We have lots of toys for all ages to enjoy in
a relaxed and welcoming environment.

Great Milton Village Hall
Friday 9:30 to 11.30
For more information contact:
Chrissie on 07759 283490
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ING
\OP T EToy,
GARAGE

TEL: 01844 339210
SERVICING ALL MAKES AND MODELS

MOT’S WHILE YOU WAIT

FREE COLLECTION AND DELIVERY
COURTESY CARS AVAILABLE
SPECIAL DEALS ON SERVICE AND MOT

TYRES & LASER TRACKING AVAILABLE
DIAGNOSTICS

OPENING TIMES MON-FRI 7.30AM-6PM %
Good CEEVEEIECA  \ow OPEN SATURDAYS S8AM-1PM

r ET August at Waterperry
\‘\ dle pe \ The Garden shop, Gift Barn and Gallery
: '(T PCIETIS . - are now open again for business, the

Ornamental Gardens are open to visit and
outdoor and pre-booked indoor seating is
available from the Tea Shop!

For further details and updates please visit
www.waterperrygardens.co.uk

Socially-distanced outdoor Events at
Waterperry Gardens:

The Wonderful Wizard of Oz
a comedy for all the family
Sat, 8 August 2020 at 5pm

g 4 Waterperry Opera Mini-Festival
Open All Year Round Sat, 15 & Sun, 16 August 2020

Waterperry Gardens, Nr Wheatley,
Oxford. OX33 1LA. T. 01844 339226.

i !
watomarryaardonscomk We hope to see you again very soon!
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Windmill Windows ...

www.windmillwindows.com / Tel: 01844 237070

“Windmill Windows is a local family run business established in
1999, supplying and installing a large range of products in all

materials, including uPVC, Composite, Timber and Aluminium.

Please feel free to pop in to see us, call us or visit our website for

any information you are after. All our quotes are free of charge

and obligation free.” Products: e Cemnny e
*Windows

Address: *Doors

Unit 1, *Bi-Folds & Patio Sliders

68 Worminghall Rd *Conservatories

Oakley, Bucks *Fascia / Soffit & Guttering

HP18 gQY *Glazing

OXFORDSHIRE & BUCKINGHAMSHIRE

ALL SEASONS

TREE CARE

» Felling » Reductions & Thining

* Crown Cleaning * Tree & Scrub Clearance J .M. D U D I_ EY

* Hedge Trimming ¢ Stump Grinding ¢ Logs

GRAPHIC SERVICES

Domestic & Commercial
EMERGENCY 24 HOUR SERVICE Artwork Creation
FREE No Obligation Quotes Photo Retouching
5Million Public Liabilty ~ NPTC & Lantra Quailifed Colour Printing
— e Photocopying
www.allseasonstrees.com Y

Mob: 07823 332 247
Tel: 01865 430 536
Tel: 01869 250 473

01844279761 07721457035

JONNY®ORODRUIN.CO.UK
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Diary
Monday Vinyasa Flow Yoga — The Pavilion. 9:15am
contact Hayley Bamford — 07825 794662. yogalizard.co.uk
Arts & Crafts Club — The Pavilion. 1st Monday of each month. 6:30 — 9:00pm
contact carina.martin@gmail.com
Fitness & Yoga — The Neighbours Hall. 7:30pm — 8:45pm
contact Yvonne Cartwright — 01844 279205
Tuesday Athletics Club. Year 8+. 6:00-7:30pm. Horspath Sports & Athletics Ground.
enquiries.gmac@gmail.com
Vinyasa Flow Yoga — The Pavilion. 7:30pm
contact Hayley Bamford — 07825 794662. yogalizard.co.uk
Bingo — Neighbours Hall. 7:45pm contact Ann Price — 01844 279474
b Wednesday Coffee Morning at The Methodist Chapel 10:00am — Midday

g & &

GM History Archive, The Community Room, The Bull. 11:30am — 1:00pm
or by appointment
Fitness & Yoga — The Neighbours Hall. 6:00pm — 7:15pm
b Thursday  Kids Yoga (4-12) — The Pavilion. 3:30pm
contact Hayley Bamford — 07825 794662. yogalizard.co.uk
The Neighbours Club. Alternate Thursdays. contact Janet Earl— 01844 279432
Sandy Lane Farm Market. 2:00pm — 6:30pm.
b contact Sandy Lane Farm — 01844 279269 www.sandylanefarm.net
Athletics Club. Year 4-7. 6:00-7:30pm. Horspath Sports & Athletics Ground.
enquiries.gmac@gmail.com
b Badminton — Great Milton School Hall. 7:00pm — 10:00pm
contact Daphne Holland — 01844 214198
Bellringers — St. Mary’s Church Tower. 7:30pm — 9:00pm
b contact Pat Cox — 01844 279300. www.gm-bellringers.freeuk.com
Friday Toddler & Baby Group — The Pavilion. 9:30am — 11:30am
For more information contact Chrissie Wyatt — 07759 283490
Saturday Old Field: 2nd Saturday of each month. 10:15am — 12:00pm.
b Contact Alex Kirkman — 01844 278090
Bingo — Neighbours Hall. 7:45pm contact David Spiers — 01844 281345

b August
1st Sat  Yorkshire Day —
6th Thurs Cycle to Work Day —
&th Sat International Cat Day —
13th Thurs National Prosecco Day —
31st Mon Bank Holiday —
September
21st Mon  Parish Council Virtual Meeting 7:30pm

At J AN /A RN Y Y AN ALY AN AR TN Ve VR

All copy (except adverts) to gmbulletin@hotmail.co.uk by 20th September 2020.
Sheppard Cottage, Lychgate Lane, Great Milton, Oxford OX44 7PB.
Adverts to Tim Darch Midsummer Cottage, Church Road, Great Milton, Oxford OX44 7PA.
01844 278347 » contact@clerkgreatmilton.co.uk

The views expressed in this bulletin are not necessarily those of the Editor nor of the Parish Council.
The Editor reserves the right not to print items submitted for publication, and to edit those which are published.
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Thmkmg @f
selling your
‘ amtmg” ‘

Design & Modern Art Specialist Max Fisher, is
available to give free confidential valuations on any
piece(s) you are considering selling at auction.
Home Visits also available

Enquiries:

01865 241 358 or max.fisher@mallams.co.uk
www.mallams.co.uk
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